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HPC Collaborative Highlights

The sub-region Collaboratives have approved the use of heat mapping to monitor progress of their local change ideas. They will begin to update their sub-region heat maps in February and these will be brought to the March HPC Leadership meeting for information sharing. The Q1 and Q2 sub-region dashboards were reviewed by Collaborative members at their January Collaborative meetings. The new Tableau templates for the dashboards will be reviewed in March. The concept of building compassionate communities was introduced to the Collaboratives and there was unanimous support that the sub-regions would benefit from this community project. Further discussion on building compassionate communities will be presented to HPC Leadership in February.

Provincial

The OPCN is facilitating monthly Network Lead meetings to facilitate HPC planning and sharing across the province. Hospice planning, servicing marginalized populations and capacity planning are key topics they are focusing on with a provincial lens.
All 14 LHINs and networks are currently working with OPCN on a provincial HPC capacity plan to help inform future direction.

Regional

Residential Hospice Planning
Sub-region updates

Huron Perth
· It is anticipated that the funding will be available for 10 beds in the Huron Perth area but a decision has not yet been made about where residential hospice beds will be located in the sub-region.
· The Hospice Palliative Care Leadership Committee put forward the recommendation that the South West LHIN support the establishment of a two-site residential hospice for the Huron Perth area with six beds in Stratford and four beds in Clinton. 
· This recommendation came with the understanding that it ensures optimal access in Huron Perth and will position the communities to provide a high quality, sustainable service. 
· As part of their decision making process the Board met with representatives from Jessica’s House (Exeter), the Huron Hospice steering committee, and LHIN staff on January 13th. These meetings were an opportunity to gather advice to inform the decision on Residential Hospice for Huron Perth. 
· On February 21, 2017, the Board will decide if it approves, in principle, the proposal for a two-site Residential Hospice for the Huron Perth sub-region with six beds in Stratford and four beds in Clinton.
· Here is the link to the most recent Communique #3. 

Elgin
· The local HPC Collaborative is working to ensure there are clear and effective mechanisms to engage with constituents and communities to advance a unified approach towards establishing residential hospice capacity 
· St. Joseph’s Health Care Society is working collaboratively with the South West LHIN, current service providers and various community leaders to build the right solution to meet the needs of those living in Elgin County
· A feasibility study is being undertaken to help inform the committee’s planning process by engaging feedback from a variety of stakeholders throughout Elgin County.   
· The feasibility study is targeted to be completed by July 2017.   


The South West Hospice Palliative Care (HPC) Leadership Committee developed and endorsed principles for residential hospice planning at their December 6, 2016 meeting. These guiding principles as well as more specific planning and development principles, will ensure the successful implementation of new residential hospice resources in the South West LHIN. These principles were shared with the South West LHIN Board of Directors on January 17, 2017. The Board approved the Guiding Principles to support the development of new residential hospice resources in the South West LHIN.


From this point forward proposals from local sub-region Hospice Palliative Care Collaboratives related to the development of new residential hospice resources will need to demonstrate alignment with the elements of these guiding principles and planning and development principles. A proposal review tool aligned with the principles has been developed to ensure the Hospice Palliative Care Leadership Committee’s due diligence in its review of residential hospice proposals under consideration. The tool assists in identifying areas of strength within the proposal and also components that may require additional development.

Regards,
Lisa Penner
South West LHIN Hospice Palliative Care Network Lead and Clinical Co-Lead
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